CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

February 16, 2022
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was present. Lance Hofmann was absent. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 

Jennifer Flater swore in the non-voting member Amy Adams and administered the oath of office.

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the January 19, 2022 minutes was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 4-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Jim stated he, Tom Ames, and Bryan Allender met at PPG with management to have a pre-construction conference to discuss the time frame for the water tower and road projects at the Industrial Park. Jim felt everything went really well at the meeting.
Jim informed the board that he and Tom had a site visit at Indiana Powder Coatings Inc. Mike has updated the whole plant and everything looks great. Jim said it was very impressive.

Jim gave updates on the I-70/SR59 water and sewer project. The City is requesting the CCRC to pay half of the initial engineering cost. There are a few places the $42,950.00 could be disbursed from. After much discussion it was decided to assist with the cost and pay from the I-70/59 TIF area. The plan will be to request a grant to assist with the cost of this project as well as using TIF dollars. 
Motion to approve paying ½ of the initial engineering cost of $42,950.00 for the Jackson portion of the I-70/59 TIF area was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 4-0.

Ryan Keller, with Thrive West, discussed the 2022 Thrive contract and stated the hours increased to 334 with the dollar amount increasing to $25,000.00. Ryan also stated Jim will be retiring April 28th, 2022. Ryan informed the CCRC that Jon Ford would be taking over most of Jim’s duties for Clay County. Tom stated Jim had given a proposal for hiring him after his retirement to assist in completing the projects that are currently in the works. Amy Adams asked if it were legal for the CCRC to have two contracts for a calendar year. Vickie questioned what happened to the extra money we paid in 2021 to assist with training a new person to take Jim’s place. There was much discussion on the best way for the CCRC to move forward with or without the Thrive agreement. There were also many questions on how Thrive would work with Clay County after April 28th. It was determined to table the contract until the March meeting but to agree to pay Thrive for the hours Jim has worked in 2022.
Motion to authorize a verbal agreement to pay Thrive West for Jim’s services thru at least 4-28-22 at the current rate of $75.00 per hour was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 4-0.

Tom presented one invoice from Brazil City for reimbursement for $116,480.00 to be paid from the bond proceeds for work at the Industrial Park Project. 

Motion to approve the invoice from Brazil City as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 4-0.
A motion to adjourn was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 4-0.
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